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Joint Standing Committee on Road Safety 
Parliament of New South Wales 
6 Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000  
  
 
 
 
Dear Committee Members, 
  
ANCAP SAFETY welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission to the NSW Parliament’s Joint Standing Committee 
on Road Safety inquiry into electric and hybrid vehicle batteries. 
 
Background 
 
ANCAP is Australasia’s independent vehicle safety authority. It exists to reduce road trauma through the testing and 
promotion of safer vehicles and provides consumers with transparent advice through a rating system between 0 and 5 
stars. ANCAP is complementary to, and supports, the Australian Government’s regulatory requirements for new motor 
vehicles (the Australian Design Rules). 
 
ANCAP’s role is to encourage vehicle brands to design and build, and consumers to purchase and use, the safest 
vehicles possible.  We set the benchmark to encourage vehicle brands to strive for the highest level of safety.  We 
acknowledge those that meet or exceed top performance, and bring awareness to those that can improve. 
 
ANCAP’s work on hybrid and battery electric vehicles 
 
ANCAP has tested and rated over 1,000 vehicle models currently on Australian roads, including more than 100 vehicle 
models with electric or hybrid drivetrains. In August 2022, ANCAP published Safe & Green: ANCAP Safety Ratings for 
Alternative-Powered Models, a quick-reference consumer guide to assist Australian new car consumers and fleet buyers 
to easily identify the ANCAP safety rating for low or zero-emission vehicles. A copy of this guide is attached. 
 
Vehicles that have achieved an ANCAP safety rating have been subjected to a full suite of independent crash tests and 
collision avoidance performance assessments, including a review of post-crash safety.  
 
When a vehicle has an alternative powertrain, such as an electric or hydrogen fuel cell system, ANCAP’s testing process 
includes additional measures to ensure that the alternative powertrain remains safe both for testing personnel and for 
first responders in the event of a real-world crash. These additional measures are similar to those included in the 
proposed ADRs: 
 

• The output of the high-voltage battery is monitored. The ‘safety cut-out’ of high voltage batteries is  
monitored and the output recorded to confirm if and when this cut-out operates. 
 

• The vehicle body is checked safely for any high voltage immediately after the crash.  Test technicians 
use insulated gloves and stand on a rubber mat to ensure that the vehicle has no high voltages and is safe to 
touch. 
 

• The battery is examined for any sign of damage, such as intrusion into the battery unit, leakage of fluids, fire 
or abnormal heat. 

These elements have formed part of ANCAP’s testing requirements since 2018.  

From 2020, ANCAP has also encouraged manufacturers to provide Rescue Cards each time we rate a vehicle. Rescue 
Cards are designed to assist emergency services personnel in quickly identifying in-vehicle hazards – such as high-
voltage batteries – to minimise risk to first responders, and to help safely free occupants from the vehicle following a 
crash.  ANCAP makes the rescue cards available to rescue services and first responders via the “ANCAP Rescue” 
phone app that is made available free of charge.  The Rescue Card also covers other potential sources of injury, such as 
airbags, and provides other essential information to first responders. 

 
 


















